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VOICE FPA Watch Group



FPA Watch Group Meeting – Exchange with ECHO
	
	minutes

	date
	21 February 2013

	time
	11.30 – 12.30

	place
	EU-CORD Office

	participants
	ECHO: Jean-Pierre Buisseret (Head of ECHO C3) with colleagues (Anne Simon, Charles Pirotte, Philippe Navarre, Alberto Garralon)


General overview on the FPA process 
Mr Buisseret’s presented ECHO’s aim that the new FPA should be more based on trust than on control; the foundation is the long-term relationship that ECHO has with its partners. With this in mind, the A & P control mechanism will no longer be used. The relationship of trust implies responsibilities on both sides.  Some key features of the FPA revision include: 
· ECHO is committed to reduce the administrative burden; in particular a reduced reporting burden especially for final reporting. 

· In keeping with the new Financial Regulation, payment delays will be reduced to 60 days.

· Since there will have no more control mechanism, the annual partner assessment will also be abandoned. NGOs will need to provided basic annual information (their annual financial statements and modifications in key information concerning their organisation, eg. statutes), but will be able to submit it as soon as it is available, via APPEL tools, rather than in response to a fixed request. 
· Liquidation procedures will be simplified for NGOs with a low error rate (see ‘Differentiation’ below). 

· ‘A’ category partners used to a threshold for amount of contract applied.  Now that A & P system will no longer be used, threshold for possible amount of open grants for any one partner will calculated on the basis of risk shown from financial statements (see also below).
· The initial selection of new FPA partners will be adapted; selection criteria will be clarified, possibly stricter than currently on financial and operational capacities.

· Overall the Commissioner is clear that ECHO has a commitment to simplification.  The counterpart to simplification is performance and visibility - the General Conditions and the FPA provisions will thus be drafted in with this in mind.
· ECHO will propose a means of managing multi-partner grants, under which responsibilities are shared between the partners concerned, while recognising the added costs of being the lead partner.  ECHO is also reflecting on putting in place a facility for families / federations / alliances to sign an FPA together, as well as considering FPA criteria for ‘niche’ partners..
So far the FPA revision is in line with the Concept Note presented in October 2012. 

The internal process review underway in ECHO is still an intense process, which aims to bring simplification and clarity within ECHO procedures. The FPA revision is now an integrated part of this process.  10 main deliverables have been identified which include: 
· Revision of empowerment framework

· Integrated framework for methodology on needs-assessment
· Key policy indicators – some to be introduced in the Single Form?
· Implementation matrix for thematic / sectoral policies

· Revised FPA
· Benchmark to monitor better all the project cycle (needs assessment, launch of HIP, proposal, persons responsible,…) in order to speed up the process and make it more predictable for the organisations and sign contract in acceptable delays

· Benchmarking for the monitoring of projects and liquidation (60 days) 

· Less paper work flow inside ECHO

· Contract management process: internal tool will be revised like the Single Form ( use of same technology
The Watch Group asked for clarification on the relationship between the Fit For Purpose consultation and the FPA revision process. 

ECHO noted that the outcomes of the stakeholder consultation were not expected to contradict the FPA revision process. 

Differentiation of partners

Differentiation of partners refers to the replacement of A & P mechanism with a dynamic assessment of risks at different stages of the action. 

Proposal stage – Under the A & P mechanism, A partners had a financial threshold for project proposals. Under the next FPA, ECHO plans ask NGOs for their audited financial statements once a year and to use this extract standard financial indicators to show the financial solidity of the NGO and its corresponding risk level. Some partners will be able to work without a financing threshold; others will be given an indicative threshold for the total amount of open contracts that they can hold. It will be visible to each partner in the APPEL system whether or not they are above their threshold amount or not. 
Final financial reporting - here the nature of risk is different, and it is the ability of the NGO to claim expenditure which is really eligible which is important. ECHO proposes to work out the error ratio for each partner based on expenditure claimed over the last three years against expenditure finally approved as eligible.
· Organisations with an error ratio below 2%, will be able to follow ‘fast track’ procedure for liquidation which will involve submitting an expenditure claim based on a template reporting format and a general statement that certifies that the expenditure claim is eligible. ECHO will reserve the right to ask for the general ledgers in a sample basis as supporting documentation.
· If the error ratio is calculated to be above 2%, the ‘standard procedure’ will be followed, whereby the reporting and statement as above are accompanied by the general ledger from the organisation’s book-keeping system. For new partners, the ‘standard procedures ‘will be applied for 3 years. 

The Watch Group noted its appreciation of the intention to use an approach to simplification based on incentives and asked how many partners were likely to come into the low error category.   About 40% of partners are currently calculated to have an error rate under 2%.  The situation for multi-partner contracts may be more complicated. 
Key FPA discussions still ongoing
ECHO’s need to better report on what is being achieved has led to the suggestion of using standard indicators for the main areas of intervention (currently 5). This is likely to include indicators that have already been discussed at cluster level. 

This will be discussed further during exchange with ECHO on the Single Form.  NGOs are not currently using standard indicators with most other donors, and most feedback indicates that partners fear that applying standard indicators will reduce operational specificity and flexibility. 

Visibility is another important issue in the FPA revision. ECHO insists that the minimum requirements must be fulfilled and encourages partners to go further.

The level of detail to be put in the Single Form is still an ongoing discussion and is linked to the internal process review. The draft that partners have received is the ‘full’ option of the Single Form, there may be that some sections are not necessary anymore after internal discussions. The Single Form will be modular, so a simplified version can be used for emergencies. 
The letter of intent will be abandoned. The interim report will no longer be necessary for short-term projects (six months and less). 
More clarification on the results-based approach is still to come in the FPA revision, but there will not be a specific paper on this. The impact of results not achieved will be clarified in the General Conditions. In keeping with the Financial Regulation, the amount of the grant can be reduced if the action is not properly implemented. 
In conclusion, ECHO has simplified as much as possible but makes sure that performance is ensured. 
Other key points for discussion on the Single Form highlighted by the Watch Group members include clarity on the purpose of many of the sections (i.e whether information is requested for ECHO data collection or for assessment of the action)  and the important issue of financial information (budget / report templates).. 
E-tools system
The announcement of PDF version will be on ECHOES newsletter of March 4th.  The PDF Single Form will be available to download together with documentation. Some new e-learning modules will also be available on the helpdesk site.
It will be proposed to use the new PDF Single Form as much as possible for new proposals, but organisations will also have the possibility to move existing projects onto the PDF format. There are some limitations on using tables, and from 1st of July no tables will be accepted in new proposals. Ongoing actions can continue in the old format if organisations prefer. 
Some Watch Group members have been involved in piloting the new system. While some small issues remain, it appears to represent a significant improvement for ECHO partners.
The Watch Group thanked ECHO for the exchange and the work on the FPA revision to date, and looks forward to continued consultation. 
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